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December 19—6pm 
Graded Choirs &     
   Handbells Concert 

 

December 22— 
Prayer Meeting only,  
   no other activities.  

 

December 24-5:30 
Christmas Eve 
Worship Service with 
Lord’s Supper 

 

December 26— 
10AM-Worship 

Service only 
No other activities 

 

December 29— 
No Evening Activities 

 

December 31— 
No 8:30 worship 

From the First Baptist Church Staff 



SUNDAY, DECEMBER 19 

 8:30 am Morning Worship  

 9:45  Sunday School 

 11:00  Morning Worship 

 5:00 pm Stewardship C., CR  
   Youth Choir 

 5:20  Pray in Faith, Tower Rm 

 6:00  Graded Choirs &  
   Handbells Concert 

 7:00  Regular Business Mtg. 

MONDAY, DECEMBER 20 

 6:15 pm A5 FIRST Touch,  P 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 22 

 6:00  Bible Study/Prayer Mtg., MH 

No other activities (Office Open) 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 23  

OFFICE CLOSED 
Christmas Holiday 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 24 

OFFICE CLOSED 
 5:30 pm Christmas Eve Lord’s  
   Supper Service 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER, 25 

CHRISTMAS DAY 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 26 

 10:00 am Combined Morning Worship 

No Sunday School, other activities  
or services 

MONDAY, DECEMBER 27 

University Trip Begins 

No First Touch 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 29 

No evening activities 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 30 

No Basketball 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 31 

OFFICE CLOSED 
New Year’s Holiday 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 2,  2011 

FOOD PANTRY DAY 

NO 8:30 WORSHIP SERVICE 
 9:30 am Sunday School 

 11:00  Morning Worship 

 6:00  ENGAGE Worship 

 

Eight members of our 
University Department will 
represent our church in our 
partner city of Judah this 

 December.  We ask for your 
prayers as we prepare to take a 
message of hope to those who 
may not hear otherwise.  Our hope 
is to be clear with our message so 
that many will hear and respond to 
the good news. 
Please pray for our team 
members: Lee Woodmansee-
Junior History Major; Kacie 
Woodmansee- Electrical 
Engineering Grad Student; Kristi 
Anderson- Senior Pre-Med Major; 
Brett Reid- Senior Accounting 
Major; Brice Swan- Junior Math 
Major; Tim Moses- Sophomore 
History Major; Jordan Reddin- 
Sophomore Music Major; Josh 
Mauldin- Director of College 
Students. 

$.25 Stamps and cards are 
now available from RA’s & 

GA’s.  
(Cards are sold in  

packages of 5 for $5) 
There will be several drop boxes 
located around the church for 
depositing your stamped cards for 
friends and family in FBC. The 
cards will be sorted alphabetically 
in the Lottie Moon Post Office 
Boxes which will be located across 
from the elevator. Deadline for 
church delivery is December 15. 
Don’t forget to stop and check 

your mail. 
All proceeds will go to the Lottie 

Moon Christmas Offering for 
International Missions! 

 

67%-Lottie Moon International 
Missions  

22%-Annie Armstrong North 
American Missions  

11%-Dixie Jackson State Missions  

$107,000 

VOLUNTEERS  NEEDED  

The Welcome and Greeting 
Committee is soliciting volunteers to 
work for our special Christmas services 
in December.  We need greeters for the 
services of Dec. 19, and 24.   We will 
also need parking attendants for Dec. 
24.  Please sign up at the Information 
Center for the appropriate night (s) that 
you could volunteer. 
 

If you signed up to work at the 
Information Center during the Sunday 
School hour, please check the 
calendars posted in your Sunday School 
Departments for your assigned 
Sunday.  If you cannot work your 
Sunday, please trade with someone 
listed on the calendar.  December and 
January calendars are posted. 

THANK  YOU ! !  

Because so many were involved, I 
would risk omitting someone if I 
attempted listing names. However, 
words cannot express my thanks to 
all who helped host the Gettys and 
our guests who attended their 
concert. Thank you, Thank you, 
Thank you! 
Mike Paslay 



Christmas boxes needed 
The Women on Mission have been 
approved to provide 100 shoe boxes 
for the women’s correctional facility 
on College Ave. for Christmas. Each 
needs to be 
filled with the 
following items: 
shampoo/
cream rinses, 
non-aerosol 
hair spray, 
combs/brushes, 
tissues, 
toothbrushes/
pastes, 
stationary, greeting cards, white 
crew socks, candy, religious tracts/
books/devotionals. Please provide 
one or more boxes as a witness for 
our Lord. 

Loving volunteers to coo, sing, talk 

to, and hold bright-eyed babies in 

the nursery during the Sunday 

School hour. If you would be 

willing to serve every week or 

twice a month to love on our 

babies, see Linda Dilley or Helen 

Eaton for more information! 

Smiles & coos & immeasurable 

blessing! 

Special Sale Event: 
The Women’s Committee Cookbook is now 
only $5. They can be purchased in the church 
office, or from any women’s committee 
member. These books make wonderful 
Christmas gifts; stock up now! 

Father Daughter  

Banquet 2011 
 

 

Open to all ages 5 and up! 

Friday January, 14th  

6pm-8pm 
Tickets $12 on sale now 

Youth Ministry 

invites 

Speaker 

Dr. Greg 

Smalley 

Tell your friends about this exciting  

opportunity to enrich your relationship 

no matter what your age!  

Please help! The Middle 

School Christmas project is 
collecting baby items for Loving 
Choices crisis pregnancy center. 
Collection boxes are located in the 
middle school and youth rooms. 
Items for babies and new mothers 
are desperately 
needed. Please bring 
your donations as 
soon as possible. 



Phone: 479-442-2387 Fax: 479-442-2265 
Church Staff Extension  

Pastor - Douglas Falknor ................................... 12 
Minister of Music - Mike Paslay ......................... 19 
Associate Pastor - Travis Wollenberg ................ 18 
College Minister - Josh Mauldin......................... 16 
Minister of Students - Steve Alberts .................. 21 
Minister of Childhood Education - Lisa Wheat ... 20 
Church Administrator - Gordon Rowell .............. 15 
Pastor’s Secretary - Sheila Smith ...................... 12 
Publications Secretary - Terri Johnston ............. 11 
Play Learn Director - Carolyn Tanneberger ....... 22 
Preschool Coordinator - Linda Dilley ................. 23 
Security - Zach Turner ....................................... 26 
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F I R S T  B A P T I S T  C H U R C H  

PRAISE  RECORD—DECEMBER  12 
Sunday School Enrollment ............... 1100 

Sunday School Attendance ................ 595 

New Sunday School Members ............... 1 

Morning Worship Total ....................... 819 

8:30 am Service ........................... 314 

11:00 am Service ......................... 505 

Getty Concert ................................... 1015 

Decisions ................................................ 1 

Metro Church ....................................... 72 

Awakening ............................................ na 

Other Weekly Bible Studies ................. 24 

Received for week .................. $32,376.62 

Required for week .................. $42,210.20 

Received in month to date ..... $83,121.91 

Required in month to date ...... $84,420.40 

Received in 2010 .............. $1,565,548.89 

Required in 2010 ............... $1,594,831.14 

One Heart One Treasure 
This week ......................... $7,079.50 
Since 9/27/09 ............... $715,103.91 

World Missions Goal: ........... $107,000.00 

Received this week: ............... $10,708.89 

Total year to date receipts: .... $43,836.89 

 

DEACON   OF   THE   WEEK :  

DECEMBER 19-25 
     Todd Clampitt (443-7104) 

DECEMBER 26-JAN. 1 
     John Threet (443-4341) 

HOSPITAL IZED : 

None known 
 

VAN  DRIVERS~ 

SUN . ,  DECEMBER  19  
David Fellows + night (236-2977) 
Roger Cunningham (466-1143) 
SUN . ,  DECEMBER  26  
David Savage (200-7401) 
Malcolm Wilson (856-6528) 
 

NO  MEALS  TILL  JANUARY  5  

NEW  MEMBERS  

Mike Clegg 
401 Oak Manor Cir 
Springdale 72764 
  419-5332 
 
 
 

FIRST TOUCH  DECEMBER  13 

Visits: 1 YTD: 10 
Letters/Emails: 3 YTD: 182  

Next FIRST Touch:  
Mon., January 3 at 6:15 PM.  

Adult 7 Department 
 

ETC ~  DECEMBER  19 

8:30 service: 
Babies-Terri Johnston, Brittany 

Florer 
Toddler/Twos-Zach & Dara Young 
Preschool-Ian & Erika Shann 

11:00 service: 
Babies 1-Craig & April Shy 
Babies 2-Brian & Kerry Cochran 
Toddler/Twos-Brent & Shannon 

Shores 
Threes-Clay & Brianne Fowlkes 
Fours-John & Joan Threet 
 

ETC ~  DECEMBER  26 

10:00 service: 
Babies 1-James & Carole Butter 
Babies 2-Judy Allen, Sheri Boyum 
Toddler/Twos-Tom & Elizabeth 

Bonner 
Threes-Michael & Nancy Whitten 
Fours-Cliff & Laura Grisham 

IN  OUR  MAILBAG . . .  

Dear church family, 
We want to express our 

heartfelt gratitude to all of you who 
prayed for us during the recent 
illness and passing of our dear Paw 
Paw, Jim Halbert. Your prayers 
were needed and felt by all our 
family. Blessed is the tie that binds 
our hearts in Christian love. 
 Mike, Pam & Drew Paslay 

Thanks to Rick Tanneberger 
and the door replacement crew!!  

Your hard work and dedication 
to the Boy’s Ranch along with the 
wonderful remodeling of our doors is 
a blessing that will last for years. 
Our homes are so nice and cozy—
no more wind whistling through the 
door jambs. I saw great teamwork 
along with multi-talented people who 
gave of their time and hard work to 
bring all of us a gift for 
Christmas...Your love and 
compassion!! You’re all super! 

Merry Christmas, 
Bill Vondermehden 

 

IN HONOR OF  
LUTHER FREEMAN 

Luther Freeman’s Class 

IN HONOR OF  
RODNEY RYAN 

Luther Freeman’s Class 

IN HONOR OF  
MARY KAY WEATHERS 

Harry Black 

GIFTS 


